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 PREPARATIONS FOR POSSIBLE SPRING FLOOD

Preparing for spring run-off and possible floods is a year-round concern for the Manitoba government.  It maintains and operates major flood works such as the numerous ring dikes and the Red River Floodway within the Red River Basin, the Portage Diversion to the west, the Fairford Water Control Structure in the Interlake and, when required, the Lake St. Martin Emergency Outlet.
These constructions have withstood record flooding over their years of service.  These flood works, in combination with efforts to increase flood resistance around communities and individual properties, have saved billions of dollars in damages over the decades. 
The Manitoba government, in addition to contributions under disaster financial assistance, has also provided funding for the individual flood protection initiative and financial assistance for cottage owners.
In the last year:

· 121 projects have been approved with signed agreements,
· 218 projects were completed with $7.1 million in grant funding provided, and 

· 22 projects are underway.
Since programs started in late 2010:

· 669 projects have been approved with signed agreements, and

· 569 projects were completed with $23.5 million in grants provided.
Over the last year, the Manitoba government has also acquired 12 heavy-duty diesel pumps and five additional pumps with even greater capacity that require a power take-off system, such as a tractor, to operate. 

The Manitoba government, through the Building Manitoba Fund, also assisted several rural municipalities (RM) and communities with flood protection:

· RM of Gimli – Willow Island access road improvements;

· RM of St. Clements – Patricia Beach community dike improvements;

· RM of Victoria Beach – enhanced flood protection for Albert Beach;

· RM of Coldwell – Lundar Beach and Sugar Point dikes were made permanent;
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· RM of Mossy River – the Village of Winnipegosis was able to make permanent dike protection along the South Shore Dike; and
· RM of Bifrost –
· Pebble Beach flood protection is being enhanced; and

· the community dike in the Village of Riverton was made permanent, providing protection for the Riverton High School when the Iceland River rises to flood levels.

Another major project is $27 million in community dike protection for the City of Brandon.
As well, discussions are underway to make permanent flood protection works for the community hall, ball grounds and homes for the Manitoba Aboriginal and Northern Affairs community of Crane River. 
The governments of Canada and Manitoba jointly funded the construction of permanent dikes by upgrading and replacing the temporary diking put in place following the floods of 2011.  Communities benefiting from the project included the towns of Souris and Melita in the RM of Arthur, Duck Bay, Waterhen and the RMs of St. Clements, East St. Paul and West St. Paul.  
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